
MINUTES OF MEETING 
OF 

NOVEMBER 22,2024 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  The informal meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 2PM at the 
Mechling residence. 
 
ROLL CALL OF THE BOARD:  Trustees present were Mechling and Arch. 
 
Carl Mechling attended the meeting and gave an update on his attempts to contact Noah Shephard 
of McCallum House Suites regarding the East fence and trees.  To date, no response from Noah. 
 
Guest Felicia Rice was introduced as a potential new Board member.  Ms. Rice asked the Board 
various questions about backgrounds and qualifications and joined the Board in discussions.   
 
Trustee Arch presented the Board with details of the work he has completed for the CIMS 
management data.  He and Mike Neri have entered all data for Hillcrest Cemetery, which included 
the Veteran’s section, the Urn Garden and the entire cemetery.   Jeff has been also working with 
Yenni Herschelman of Streamline with regard to the website.  He recommended several purchases 
to enable him to complete the project, such as a printer, computer and supplies.  Carl Mechling 
offered to look into obtaining GPS equipment for the mapping. 
 
MINUTES:  There are no minutes from the August 23 meeting as there was no quorum. 
 
VOUCHERS:  29-31 from F/Y 23/24 and 1-6  for 25/26 budget. 
 
BANK BALANCE:  $7,376.00 
 
PLOT SALES TO DATE:  $6,750.00   
 
The Board discussed the article about Rick Sachs and the new sign at Evergreen, being prepared by 
Cindy Arch.  All agreed that the main purpose of the article was to acknowledge not only Rick, but 
also Steve Schlafer who donated the redwood for the sign.  Carl and Linda Mechling were 
instrumental in facilitating the wood donation. 
 
Discussion was had regarding Arlene Zormes and Nathaniel Smith, and burials and records of 
native Pomo Indians who may be buried in our cemeteries.  This a project that the Board is very 
interested in seeing come to fruition, as the native American population needs to be recognized. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:00pm. 
 
The next Board meeting will be held on February 22,2025 
 
Respectfully submitted, Laurie Hill 


